
Dr. Khodair al-Khozaei Declares his Support for Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim to End
the Political Crisis

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, received in his office in

Baghdad Monday 27/5/2013, the Vice President of Iraq, Dr. Khodair al-Khozaei. During the

meeting, they have discussed the political situation in Iraq and its developments. His Eminence

stressed the need for fighting terrorists and sectarianism instigators. 

For his part, Dr. al-Khozaei has declared his support for Sayyid Ammar al - Hakim's initiative

to end political crisis, underlying the need to fight sectarianism instigators. 

 In fact, his Eminence has already launched an initiative to put an end to the political crisis

in which he called on politicians to convene and to issue a code of honor against terrorism and

sectarianism.


